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Op-Ed

We oppose Measure 43 because it is poor public health policy, costly, and dangerous to teens. Many teens face unwanted pregnancies due to pseudoscientific, abstinence-only sex education curricula; impaired access to contraception and emergency contraception; and rape and incest. One peer-reviewed study found that mandated parental notification laws would likely increase risky sexual behavior, sexually transmitted diseases (STDs), and pregnancy. When the father is a relative or parent requiring parental notification could put the teen at increased risk of violence. Based on the projected number of additional pregnancies, births, abortions, and advanced STDs, the estimated potential annual costs of parental consent and law enforcement reporting requirements in Texas are at least $43.6 million.

Backers of Measure 43 suggest that girls wishing to avoid parental notification could find an administrative law judge (to bypass notification) through “pregnancy crisis centers.” Such “clinics” employ scare tactics to convince teens that abortion causes infertility, breast cancer, and severe psychological consequences, none of which is true. Instead, women denied abortions often experience resentment and distrust, and their children may face social and occupational deficiencies.
Fifty eight percent of women with unintended pregnancies become pregnant while using birth control. By age 45, the average female will have had 1.4 unintended pregnancies, and 43% will have had an abortion. Measure 43’s backers support limiting a woman’s right to control her reproductive health, a right many cannot exercise already due to low provider availability, cost, lack of insurance coverage, and threats of violence.
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